
 

 

  

 

INFORMATION LETTER  
 
 

REQUEST FOR PERMISSION TO LAND PASSENGERS 
 
 
According to Danish law, ships who carries more than 12 passengers, are classified as 
passenger vessels, and thereby has to follow the same regulations as cruise ships. This 
meaning that they have to get permission by the Danish Ministry of Interior to land 
passengers in any Danish port. 
  
This includes private yachts and all other ships, including Sailing School Ships, which is 
not run by Government/Merchant Navy organizations. All other crewmembers than the 
regular crew is here considered passengers, even if they are doing work onboard as 
crewmembers or are under education. 
 
For all ships that carry more than 12 passengers a request for PERMISSION TO LAND 
PASSENGERS therefore has to be made for each planned port of arrival in Denmark. 
For arrivals to Copenhagen, an application form has been made for that use. Please fill in 
the form, and send it to: 

Copenhagen Airport Police 
Lufthavnsboulevarden 8 

DK - 2770  Kastrup 
 

Att.: Krydstogtsgruppen  
 
Please note, that the request has to be send at least a month prior to your planned arrival. 
You will then later receive the permission from the Danish Ministry of Interior, in which 
specifications of the terms and conditions on which the “permission to land passengers” 
has been given. The permission will be valid for one year, and will have to be renewed 
every year.  
 
 

 
 

Steen Mortensen 
Police inspector 

Immigration Control Consultant 

COPENHAGEN POLICE 
 
Copenhagen Police, Airport 
Division   
Cruise Immigration Control 
    
Direct Telph.:  +45  2445 2741 
 
E-mail: 
cphport.immigration@politi.dk  
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